Sault Ste. Marie
DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

September 10, 2014
MINUTES

Present:
Ray Bauer







Raymond Bell
Greg Collins

William Karr






            


Michelle LaJoie










Scott Parker



Carl Stutzner








Les Townsend


Oliver Turner

Absent:
Sonja Norris

1) CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m.
2) ROLL CALL:  Attendance was taken as noted.

3) CONSENT AGENDA.
· Approval of Minutes:  August 13, 2014 regular meeting.      
Moved by Raymond Bell, supported by Michelle LaJoie, to approve the minutes of the August 13, 2014 DDA regular Board meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.
4) SPECIAL ORDERS OF BUSINESS.
A. Paving of P10 – Library Drive Lot – Recommendation:  Designate $5,000 for the repaving of P10 per the Parking Advisory Board’s request.  At the last Parking Advisory Board meeting, the Board requested that the DDA consider designating $5,000 from the DDA parking fund for repaving of the City-owned parking lot P10 adjacent to Library Drive.
Moved by Scott Parker, supported by Raymond Bell, to designate $5,000 from the DDA parking fund for repaving of the City-owned parking lot P10, adjacent to Library Drive, per the Parking Advisory Board’s request.  The motion carried unanimously.

B. Purchase of 2015 Sault Ste. Marie Visitor’s Guide Ad – Recommendation:  Discuss the purchase of a full-page ad in the 2015 Sault Ste. Marie Visitor’s Guide at a rate of $2,895.  For the past few years the DDA has purchased a full-page ad in the annually published Sault Ste. Marie Visitor’s Guide.  The cost for last year’s full-page ad was $2,800; the cost this year is $2,895.  Due to budget constraints, the DDA’s advertising budget for this fiscal year is $10,000 down $5,000 from the 2013-14 fiscal year.  Director Knepper indicated that he will be soliciting additional sponsors for downtown events that will offset the reduction in funds for advertising.  The cost of one-quarter and one-half page ads are approximately $1,500-$2,500.  The re-formatted/updated ad has to go to the Convention and Visitor’s Bureau by September 30, 2014.
Moved by Scott Parker, supported by Greg Collins, to purchase a one-half page ad in the 2015 Sault Ste. Marie Visitor’s Guide published by the Sault Ste. Marie Convention and Visitor’s Bureau at a cost of $1,500.  The motion carried unanimously.  
C. DDA Local Façade and Sign Grant Applications – Recommendation:  Discuss allocating local matching grant funds to the following projects:   
1) Replacement of plexiglass storefront windows with double-pane insulated glass windows for a total cost of $1,280.  This building consists of two small office spaces and is located on Ashmun Street next to Harmony Health Foods.  The owners of the property have applied for a DDA façade grant which is a 50/50 match with the DDA at a cost to the DDA of $640.  The owners are also interested in a sign grant, which caps at $500, and indicated that they will be painting the front of the building.
Moved by William Karr, supported by Raymond Bell, for the DDA to allocate local 50/50 matching façade grant funds for replacement of plexiglass storefront windows with double-pane insulated glass windows located at 221 Ashmun Street at a cost to the DDA of $640.  The motion carried unanimously. 
2) Complete restoration of the historic Lockview Restaurant sign for a total cost of $9,800.  The owners of the Lockview Restaurant have applied for a façade grant for restoration of the restaurant’s historic sign.  This historic sign attaches to a significant portion of the building’s facade.  A quote was received in the amount of $9,800 to restore the sign to its original colors, replace neon bulbs, etc.  The DDA 50/50 façade grant caps at $2,500.  The DDA Board discussed the Lockview Restaurant sign being considered part of the building’s façade.  Director Knepper indicated that the owners plan to renovate the exterior of the building in the next year or two.  After discussion, it was decided that the owners of the Lockview Restaurant should apply for a DDA sign grant, which caps at $500, for restoration of the sign.  At the time that the exterior of the building is being renovated, the owners can apply for a DDA 50/50 façade grant.  
Moved by Greg Collins, supported by Scott Parker, for the DDA to allocate $500 of DDA sign grant funds for the renovation of the historic Lockview Restaurant sign.  The motion carried unanimously.
3) Review of the previous request for the old Clairmont Trucking Building, also at a total cost of $9,800.  This issue was tabled at the September DDA Board meeting.  The owner has applied for a façade grant to cover the cost of cleaning, repairing and painting of the exterior of the building.  At this time the owner, Mr. Atto, uses the building for storage only.  Mr. Atto received a proposal from Mayer Construction in the amount of $9,800 for materials and labor to clean, repair and paint the exterior of the building.  Director Knepper indicated that there is $6,800 left in façade grant funding.  The DDA façade grant provides a 50/50 split (up to $5,000) with property owners for façade improvements.
This property has been targeted for a large development; festivals in surrounding lots, open-air markets, etc.  However, the old Clairmont Trucking building is an eyesore and cleaning up the building could be beneficial for future development in this area.  The City entered into an agreement with Mr. Atto in November 2013 for the use of his private parking lot located along the north side of Ridge Street and the south side of Moloney’s alley for use as a snowmobile staging area during the winter months.

Moved by Scott Parker, supported by William Karr, to allocate $2,500 of DDA façade grant funds to Salwan Atto to assist with repairs to the exterior of the old Clairmont Trucking building located at 146 Ridge Street.  The motion included a stipulation that the work to clean, repair and paint the exterior of this building be completed before the construction season ends this year.  The motion carried unanimously.  
5) UNFINISHED BUSINESS.
A. Parking Garage Construction.  Fourth floor completed; repairs to the third deck of the parking garage are under way.  The parking garage repairs should be completed in two weeks.   
B. South Ashmun Streetscape.  Awaiting a response from the Transportation Alternatives Program regarding grant funding.  The DDA has applied for $490,000 in grant funding for the South Ashmun Street streetscape.  Director Knepper expects a response in November.  
C. Downtown Income Survey. Finalizing agreement with LSSU to conduct income survey; deadline for completion is November 30, 2014.  Approximately 525 homes/apartments are targeted for the expanded downtown income survey.  
D. Lockside District Banners.  Director Knepper would like to place Soo Locks banners on the north side of West Portage Avenue.  He has been looking for the “Lockside District” logo that has been used in that area in the past.
6) COMMITTEE REPORTS.
A. Next Parking Advisory Board Meeting:  October 2, 2014 – Penny’s Kitchen at 8:30 a.m.  
1) Smith and Andary lot repaving.  Still working on getting quotes for this work.
B. Finance Committee Meeting:  September 12, 2014 at 9:00 a.m. at DDA Office.    
7) NEW BUSINESS.
A. Addendum.  Discussion regarding the Farmer’s Market date and time.  A property owner who is adjacent to the Farmer’s Market has expressed concern regarding his parking lot and shipping area that is reduced by Farmer’s Market shoppers during business hours.  Director Knepper suggested that this topic be discussed by the DDA Board after this year’s Farmer’s Market season is over.
8) DOWNTOWN MANAGER’S REPORT.
A. Vacancy Concerns.  There are some businesses in Sault Ste. Marie that have indicated they would like to relocate to a new space downtown.   
B. Business Recruitment.  Director Knepper indicated that there are approximately 190 businesses and organizations in the DDA District.  He would like to put together a short survey/questionnaire to business owners as to their concerns, their needs, what the DDA can do to help them, expansion of their business, etc.  Director Knepper is proposing that each DDA Board member be assigned up to ten downtown businesses to keep in touch with business owners.  A draft survey/questionnaire will be available at the October DDA Board meeting.  
C. State Façade Grant program.  Awaiting final release of funds from the State of Michigan.
D. 2014 DDA Goals.

1) Reconstruct Oaka Alley.  Once the expanded income survey is completed, this project will be re-looked at, as specific income-based funding may be available.
2) Expand DDA grant/incentive programs to improve properties.  
3) Fill vacancies.  
4) Improve fiscal stability of DDA.  The DDA Finance Committee will meet on Friday, September 12, 2014 at 9:00 a.m. at the DDA office.   
5) Transfer ownership of the parking deck to WMH.  There is a meeting scheduled on Monday, September 29th that will include City staff and representatives of War Memorial Hospital to discuss the parking deck.  
E. Events.  Oktoberfest Preparations – Band Contract, Advertising.  The Chamber of Commerce is hosting the Sault International Marathon that will end at the corner of Ashmun and Portage on the same day as Oktoberfest.  There will be many events taking place on West Portage Avenue during Oktoberfest, i.e., keg toss, keg rolling, polka band, tug-o-war, and arts, crafts and food vendors.  The cost for the polka band is $1,200; Soo Events will help with the band cost ($500), as well as vendor fees.
F. National Register Historic District Update – No new updates.    
G. Construction Update.

1) Evening News Alley repaving.  Director Knepper indicated that this project may be done before construction season ends.
2) Smith and Andary Lots.
9) MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE BOARD.
Ray Bauer asked about the DDA District boundaries; specifically if 301 E. Ann Street was in the DDA District.  Recently the brick façade on the upper portion of this building had broken off and fallen on the sidewalk/street in front of the building.  Director Knepper indicated that the DDA district ends on Bingham Avenue.
10) MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE PUBLIC.
11) ADJOURN.
In that there were no other issues the meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:30 a.m. upon motion of William Karr and support of Oliver Turner.  The motion carried.





Respectfully submitted,






Carl Stutzner, Chair





Downtown Development Association Board
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